Minutes of the normal meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held on 17th February 2022
Present: Cllrs Liz Burns (Chair), Barbara Priest, Mark Simpkins, Elwyn Morse, Kathrin Williams, Peter Morgan, Charles Hughes. 
1) [bookmark: _GoBack]To accept apologies for absence.  There were apologies received from Cllr Jason Jennings.

2) To disclose personal and prejudicial interests in the items listed below.  There was a personal interest declared by Cllr Priest in the TCA item.

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting. The minutes of the meeting on 20th January 2022 had been previously circulated. They were agreed as correct, and would be duly signed by the Chairman at the earliest opportunity.

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:

Play Park. The Play Park wood treatment would be done when user numbers and weather permitted, as would the wooden pole that needed replacing. The Council would be updated on the slide welding when there was news. The covid signage had been removed because it was damaged. The advertising board mentioned in the last meeting had been removed.
 
External CCTV. Some progress on the installation had been made, but there were a number of issues the Council wish to clarify. The Clerk would seek a site meeting as soon as possible with the contractor.

Boar’s Head Junction. A site meeting in the next couple of weeks was planned with PCC officers to look at the junction and also the Tanners Lane safety issues that had been raised by residents.

Knights Court turning area. There had been an initial consultation with the solicitors on this and the related issues. A site meeting was planned with a PCC officer for the next week. The cellular soakaway had been determined as not adopted by Welsh Water.

Hall lease. A meeting had been held with the solicitor to discuss this and preliminary documents supplied.

Queen’s Platinum Jubilee. A meeting with representatives from the community was to be held on 3rd March to discuss plans for this. 

5) New items of business:

Elections May 2022.  The Clerk had circulated a summary information sheet on this, and the process was discussed. 
Outdoor connections grant. The Council had been awarded funding for some outdoor seating from this PAVS managed funding. Ideas for potential seating had been previously circulated, and it was agreed. The Clerk would place the order as soon as possible.

TCA 30th anniversary event. Cllr Priest provided summary information on this but took no part in any decision-making on it. The planned event on 22nd April would be ticketed and open to the whole village. It was agreed that in view of the significance of the event the TCC alcohol licence could be used, with Cllr Simpkins to be in attendance.

Play Park – updated inspection SLA. A three year SLA had been received from PCC for the inspections. It was agreed to accept this, but to investigate at a later date whether there were viable alternative inspection providers that could be used. It was agreed that the grass-cutting element was not required.

It was at this point moved to exclude press and the public from the meeting for the following item under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 for personal data reasons. 
The Caretaker role was considered by all. It was agreed to make an amendment to his contract as regards pay rate, with the incumbent’s agreement. The Clerk would inform him accordingly.
The meeting was re-opened to the press and public. 

‘Happy to chat’ bench. Information on this had been previously circulated. It was agreed to apply for a seating bench and that the Council would take on full responsibility for this, should they be awarded one.. 
	
6) Items of correspondence
· Notice of firing – Templeton Airfield. This was noted.
· One Voice Wales free training. This was noted.
· Licensing applications for the Tenby area. The Council noted these, but were puzzled why they were being consulted for applications some miles distant.
· Long Course Weekend 1st-3rd July. This was noted. Concerns were raised about the closure yet again of the A478 – the main north-south road - for the period. The Clerk would pass on these concerns.

7) County Councillor’s report. Cllr Morse reported that he was discussing using the Council depot entrance for speed monitoring with GoSafe and PCC. He also updated the Council on the Templetots development situation and the planned meeting for the Tanners Lane junction, as mentioned earlier in the meeting. 

8) Financial statement and bank reconciliation – Council main and reserve accounts. 
Bank statement for main account £43,550.69 as at 10th February 2022
Reserves account £2,738.29 as at 10th February 2022. 

Income banked, payments made and income received as per attached bank reconciliation
Current/anticipated invoices:    
		Cleaning materials (Lottery funded) - £44.98
		Michael May – grass cutting 2021-22- £1682.00
		Pembs Fire and Safety – fire extinguisher service - £85.86
		Fire and Security Alarms - alarm check/servicing - £90.00
		Caretaker (Lottery funded) – salary for February
		HMRC – tax for February
		Clerk – salary and expenses for February, inc. Lottery funded admin hours.

The expenditure, reconciliation and payment of the invoices were all agreed by those
present. 

9) Planning
21/0902/PA. Proposed single storey wraparound extension.9 Hillside Terrace, Templeton, SA67 8SA. Conditionally approved.  
Concerns were raised that planning applications were not being decided with consistent timescales. The Clerk would query this with PCC.

10) Councillors’ reports and matters for next meeting. 

Cllr Morgan stated the re-sited 30mph sign raised in the last meeting was still obscured to oncoming traffic. The Washfield Cross signs reported last November had still not been sorted – these would both be reported once again.  

Cllr Morse stated that he had received an enquiry regarding use of the TCC marquee for a private event. The Council were pleased.

Cllr Priest stated that the Council still held 14 copies of the Templeton history book. The Clerk would approach the author with the aim of putting on an event in the next couple of months in the Hall.

Cllr Burns raised the issue of speeding through Cold Blow once more – the Clerk would contact GoSafe with the concerns and request more frequent coverage by them. She would also contact PCC regarding the Welsh Government 20mph strategy, proposing Templeton and Cold Blow be highlighted as candidates for early adoption in the programme..

11) Next meeting. 
The next normal meeting was agreed to take place on Thursday 17th March 2022.  There would be an extra meeting on Thursday 24th February to consider one item which had been raised during this meeting.

Cllr Burns then thanked everyone for attending the meeting. There being no further business, the meeting closed at 10.25pm.
